
Treasure Coast Regional League of Cities, Inc. 
Board Meeting/Installation of Officers  

December 14, 2022, 11:30 AM 
Capt. Hiram’s, Sebastian, FL 

Minutes  
 

The Installation of Officers was called to order at 11:35 by Florida League of Cities 
President Jolien Caraballo, (also President of the TCRLC).  
 
She invited the newly elected officers for 2023 to come forward.  
 

• Sebastian Councilman Ed Dodd as President 
• Ocean Breeze Mayor Karen Ostrand as First Vice President 
• Fort Pierce Mayor Linda Hudson as Second Vice President 
• Sewalls Point Commissioner Kaija Mayfield as Secretary 
• St. Lucie Village Alderwoman Ingrid Van Hekken as Treasurer 

 
President, Jolien Caraballo swore in the officers. 
 
Upon taking the gavel, newly installed President, Ed Dodd thanked TCRLC 
outgoing President Jolien Caraballo for her two years of dedicated service and 
presented her with a Certificate of Appreciation and a gift.  
 
Vice Mayor Caraballo thanked everyone for their support and wished everyone a 
Happy Holiday. 
 
Installation ceremony was adjourned at 11:55 AM.  
 
Everyone enjoyed a Holiday lunch. 
 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

_____________________________ 

Kaija Mayfield, Secretary 
January 18, 2023 

 


